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JOURNAL OF PROCEEDING

OF THE

REGULAR MEETING, OCTOBER 14, 2008

CALL TO ORDER                          The regular meeting of the City Council of the City of Blue 

                                                            Island was called to order by Mayor Donald E. Peloquin at 


7:00 p.m. on October 14, 2008.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL                                    Roll Call indicates the following:

Present:   11       

Ald. Natalino, Vieyra, Bilotto, Rita, 

Dertz, Ruthenberg, Stone, Janko,  

Jackson, Elton, Vargas.

Absent:     3

Ald.Ostling, Hall, Cantelo.




Present Also:     
Pam Frasor, City Clerk

                                                                          
Peter Murphy, City Attorney

                                                                         
Andy Botte, City Treasurer

JOURNAL OF PROCEEDING      Moved by Ald. Janko, second by Ald. Jackson the Journal Of Proceedings for the regular meeting on September 23, 2008 is accepted as printed.

Upon a vote, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

REPORT OF CITY OFFICIALS

  Mayor 

PROCLAMATION


COMMUNITY PLANNING MONTH PROCLAMATION

Motion by Ald. Bilotto, second by Ald. Rita to approve.

Upon a vote, the Mayor declared the motion carried

MABAS
Chief Copp announced that MABAS 22 would be at the Eisenhower High School Expo on October 18, 2008.

DEDICATION
Motion by Ald. Vieyra, second by Ald. Jackson to approve the Dedication for a small piece of parcel on 139th Street.
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On the Question:  Ald. Bilotto asked if it was owned by Blue Island.

Mayor Peloquin stated no it belongs to the County.

Ayes:      11                Ald. Natalino, Vieyra, Bilotto, Rita, 

Dertz, Ruthenberg, Stone, Janko,  

Jackson, Elton, Vargas.





Nays:        0






Abstain:    0



Absent:     3

Ald. Ostling, Hall, Cantelo.


There being Eleven (11) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

VACATION/DEDICATION
Motion by Ald. Ruthenberg, second by Ald. Jackson to approve a vacation on a small parcel by Robertson Transformer, Lot 4 by the Water Tower and to accept Dedication.

Ayes:      11                Ald. Natalino, Vieyra, Bilotto, Rita, 

Dertz, Ruthenberg, Stone, Janko,  

Jackson, Elton, Vargas.





Nays:        0






Abstain:    0



Absent:     3

Ald. Ostling, Hall, Cantelo.


There being Eleven (11) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

UP DATE LETTER
Mayor Peloquin passed out a copy of an updated letter from Mr. Mindeman on all of the on-going projects in the City are as follows:

Salvation Army at 2900 w. 127th Street

United Storage

Aldi Store

California Gardens Christian Church

127th Street Project
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BRIDGE PLANS
Motion by Ald. Janko, second by Ald. Bilotto to approve Mr. Nagel to submit $5700 to Lockner for plans for the Chatham and Division Street Bridges for reconstruction.

On the Question:  Ald. Janko asked if it was 6.1 Million would be for the complete replacement for the bridges.

The Mayor stated no it’s for the rehabilitation for the existing structure.

Ayes:      11                Ald. Natalino, Vieyra, Bilotto, Rita, 

Dertz, Ruthenberg, Stone, Janko,  

Jackson, Elton, Vargas.





Nays:        0






Abstain:    0



Absent:     3

Ald. Ostling, Hall, Cantelo.


There being Eleven (11) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

RESURFACING BIDS
Sealed Bids for the resurfacing program for Prairie Street, Walnut Street and Irving Avenue.  The bids are as follows:


Alpha Construction Co………..$311,944.55


Gallagher Asphalt……………..$339,704.90


Crowley Sheppard Asphalt……$357,915.50

Motion by Ald. Vieyra, second by Ald. Bilotto to award bid to the lowest bidder, Alpha Construction Company,

Ayes:      11                Ald. Natalino, Vieyra, Bilotto, Rita, 

Dertz, Ruthenberg, Stone, Janko,  

Jackson, Elton, Vargas.





Nays:        0






Abstain:    0



Absent:     3

Ald. Ostling, Hall, Cantelo.


There being Eleven (11) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.
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SALT BIDS
Sealed Bids for the Salt Purchase for the City of Blue Island. The bids are as follows:


National Salt Supply, Inc……….$218,310.00


Cargill Salt………………………No Bid Submitted


Central Salt………………………No Bid Submitted


L.P.N.D…………………………..No Bid Submitted


Morton Salt………………………No Bid Submitted


North American Salt Com……….No Bid Submitted

Mayor Peloquin stated that he along with the South Suburban Mayors is filing a letter of concern with the Attorney General.

Motion by Ald. Rita, second by Ald. Natalino award bid to National Salt Supply, Inc.

Ayes:      11                Ald. Natalino, Vieyra, Bilotto, Rita, 

Dertz, Ruthenberg, Stone, Janko,  

Jackson, Elton, Vargas.





Nays:        0






Abstain:    0



Absent      3

Ald. Ostling, Hall, Cantelo.


There being Eleven (11) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Mayor Peloquin stated with the salt being scarce, that  certain streets would have priority when it snows.

On the Question:  Ald. Bilotto asked if the City could be in a co-op buy.

The Mayor stated that salt is scarce thru out the region.


Mayor Peloquin’s Updates 


TAX LEVY
Mayor Peloquin and Mike Anastasia are working together to get the 2008-2009 Tax Levy ready.
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Questions To The Mayor’s Office


Ald. Janko thanked the Mayor, Street Department and all the volunteer for the recycle program that was held at Public Works.


The Mayor also thanked the South Suburban of Mayors for setting this up for us and also Jodi Prout and Rita Pacyga for a good turn out.

Ald. Vargas stated that Great Northern Lumber have trucks arriving at all hours of the night and need to put a night watchman on duty and also the alley behind it needs to be cleared from vehicles being parked there so that fire trucks can get threw.  The Alderman stated how bad it looks for the light poles to have advertisement on them and asked about the Triffler Property maintenance.

The Mayor stated that Triffler had applied for a demolition permit in the Building Department and would send a letter to Great Northern.

Ald. Elton stated that there is a dog problem with the owners not picking up after them and constant barking and that the police should be called due to this being a nuisance. 

Ald. Vieyra asked if there could be a message on top of the water bills regarding. This and also if something can be done with Chicago’s Ambulance sirens coming off of  I-57 with their sirens on going to the Hospital.

Bids

No Bids. 

City Clerk

Clerk Frasor announced that Rev. Reinhart of St. Aidens is having an event for the wounded soldiers on December 13th at 7:00 p.m.and will also be announce on our T.V. Station.


City Treasurer

Motion by Ald. Bilotto, second by Ald. Stone to accept the Treasurer’s Report for the period ending September 30, 2008 and to be placed on file.

Upon a vote, the Mayor declared the motion carried.
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City Attorney

Motion by Ald. Jackson, second by Ald. Natalino the headings be read and then a motion for adoption.

ORDINANCE NO. 08-027
AN ORDINANCE RESTRICTING A PORTION OF A CERTAIN STREET FOR HANDICAPPED PARKING ONLY WITHIN THE CITY OF BLUE ISLAND, COUNTY OF COOK, STATE OF ILLINOIS, AND PROVIDING PENALTIES FOR THE VIOLATION THEREOF. 


Location: 12744 Honore Street.


Motion by Ald. Rita, second by Ald. Janko to adopt.

Ayes:      11                Ald. Natalino, Vieyra, Bilotto, Rita, 

Dertz, Ruthenberg, Stone, Janko,  

Jackson, Elton, Vargas.





Nays:        0






Abstain:    0



                                                   Absent:     3

Ald. Ostling, Hall, Cantelo.


There being Eleven (11) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

RESOLUTION NO. 08-359
A RESOLUTION FOR APPROVAL OF CLASS 6(b) REAL ESTATE TAX INCENTIVE ABATEMENT FOR PUMPING SOLUTIONS, INC. FOR REAL PROPERTY LOCATED AT 2850 W. 139TH STREET IN THE CITY OF BLUE ISLAND, COOK COUNTY, ILLINOIS.      


Motion by Ald. Jackson, second by Ald. Vieyra to adopt.

Ayes:      11                Ald. Natalino, Vieyra, Bilotto, Rita, 

Dertz, Ruthenberg, Stone, Janko,  

Jackson, Elton, Vargas.





Nays:        0






Abstain:    0



                                                   Absent:     3

Ald. Ostling, Hall, Cantelo.
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There being Eleven (11) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

RESOLUTION NO. 08-360
A RESOLUTION INDICATING COMMITMENT AND SUPPORT TO THE CHICAGO METROPOLITAN AGENCY FOR PLANNING GO TO 2040 CAMPAIGN, THE METROPOLITAN CHICAGO REGION’S FIRST TRULY COMPREHENSIVE PLANNING CAMPAIGN BY THE CITY OF BLUE ISLAND AS AN OFFICIAL GO TO 2040 CAMPAIGN PARTNER.     


Motion by Ald. Janko, second by Ald. Bilotto to adopt.

On the Question:  Ald. Bilotto asked for clarification.

Mayor Peloquin stated that CMAP took over for the whole metropolitan group. They’re trying to give people guidelines for everything.

Upon a vote, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS


Finance Committee – Ald. Cantelo, Chairman 

PAYROLL
Motion by Ald. Stone, second by Ald. Bilotto approve Payroll for October 3, 2008 – Net Pay - $232,304.81          - 

                                                            Total Gross - $361,818.38.         

Ayes:      11                Ald. Natalino, Vieyra, Bilotto, Rita, 

Dertz, Ruthenberg, Stone, Janko,  

Jackson, Elton, Vargas.





Nays:        0






Abstain:    0



                                                   Absent:     3

Ald. Ostling, Hall, Cantelo.


There being Eleven (11) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.
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ACCOUNTS PAYABLE 

Motion by Ald. Stone   by Ald. Natalino to approve 

Accounts Payable for the period ending October 10, 2008 for the amount of  $393,238.65.

Ayes:      11                Ald. Natalino, Vieyra, Bilotto, Rita, 

Dertz, Ruthenberg, Stone, Janko,  

Jackson, Elton, Vargas.





Nays:        0






Abstain:    0



Absent:     3

Ald. Ostling, Hall, Cantelo.


There being Eleven (11) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Judiciary Committee – Ald. Rita, Chairman

Insurance Loss fund disbursement date October 7, 2008 for $18016.24.  Ald.  Bilotto made a motion to accept, second the motions was Ald. Rita the motion to be sent to the Finance Department.

The Respiratory Health association of Metropolitan Chicago Influenza Prevention Program will be at 2434 Vermont Street on Thursday, October 30th from 3 to 6 p.m. The fee is free and pertains to the City Employees only.

Ald. Stone wrote a letter regarding loud parties and abandoned houses.

Counsel Terry Sullivan will talk with Chief Hoglund regarding the matter of parties the Building Department should handle the a abandoned houses.

Clerk Frasor stated that the Police handle the noise the same regardless if there is a permit or not. 

Ald. Stone asked if we are aware of every party.

Clerk Frasor stated again, the rules are the same.

The Mayor stated that there are not permits for every party.

Ald. Janko asked if there would be a citation in cases like this.

The Mayor stated a citation could be issued.
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Ald. Vierya asked if the music could be controlled.

The Mayor stated that we can’t tell the people what to listen to but they need to have common sense.

Ald. Bilotto clarified that Mr. Sullivan will come back to the Committee with clearer information.

The Mayor also commented that they would put the announcement on the TV station.

Ald. Rita stated that she would talk to Chief Hoglund, the Building Department or any one in the City to get results on these vacant properties.

Next Meeting – Tuesday, November 4, 2008 at 5:00 p.m. – East Annex

Mr. Botte stated that people are just walking away from their homes.

Ald. Rita asked that if a vacant house needs the grass cut or to be boarded up the City would do it and they in turn bill the owner.

The Mayor stated yes, the only thing when a house is boarded up you cannot see if there is someone in it and also call the police when there is any problem so it’s first hand and documented.

Public Health & Safety Committee – Ald. Ostling, Chairman

No Report.

Next meeting – Tuesday, October 20, 2008 at 6:30 p.m. – Lower Level of the Police Department. 

Municipal Services Committee – Ald. Ruthenberg, Chairman

Motion by Ald. Janko, second by Ald. Vargas to approve an Ordinance to be drafted for “No Parking” signs on Irving Avenue from 127th to Prairie.
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Upon a motion, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Motion by Ald. Janko, second by Ald. Ruthenberg to approve an Ordinance to be drafted for a handicapped sign for 12027 Ann Street.

Upon a motion, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Ald. Janko asked for repairs on a street sewer that had sunken at 2442 Grunewald Street.

Motion by Ald. Janko, second by Ald. Vieyra to approve an Ordinance to be drafted for Orchard Street is made a 2 way from Western Avenue up to the first alleyway west of Western.

Upon a vote, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Superintendent Kozlowski reported that the 127th Street project is nearing completion.  The final topcoat of blacktopping needs to be completed, all light poles have been installed and wired and concrete is nearing completion.  The project should be wrapped up within the next 3 weeks.  119th Street resurfacing project is being completed by Cook County along with the new curbs from Maple to Artesian Streets.  Superintendent Kozlowski reported that the Water Department is completing hydrant testing and will be done with this project within the week.

Superintendent of Public Works Stachulak reported the City held an electronics recycling drive at the Public Works facility on October 4th.  MWRD completed clean up of Stony Creek removing debris from the past storms that occurred during the month of September. 

Superintendent Stachulak and Foreman Pierce attended meetings on October 1st and 2nd in East Hazel Crest.  The purpose of these meetings was to discuss watershed issues with the Little Calumet River and other tributaries in the area and how to prevent area flooding.

Public works reported that Leaf Pick up would begin during the month of October.  All leaf pick-up equipment is ready to go.  Please remember to rake leaves onto the parkway and not into the streets.

Superintendent Stachulak and Fire Chief Copp discussed the removal of the city fuel storage tanks from Fire Station 2 and upgrading the tanks at Public Works facility.  The replacement 
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of the tanks and modernization of the fuel systems is needed.  The group discussed the two organizations proposal for this system (Avalon Oil and Warren Oil) after discussion Chairman Ruthenberg asked the Committee for a vote on the motion from Ald. Elton and second by Ald. Janko to go with a proposal from Warren Oil Co. to up grade fuel storage system.

Motion by Ald. Janko, seconded by Ald. Jackson to approve.

 Ayes:      11                Ald. Natalino, Vieyra, Bilotto, Rita, 

Dertz, Ruthenberg, Stone, Janko,  

Jackson, Elton, Vargas.





Nays:        0






Abstain:    0



Absent:     3

Ald. Ostling, Hall, Cantelo.


There being Eleven (11) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Public Works will be re-striping crosswalks new Veterans Memorial School.  They will also be working to re-stripe other school crosswalks as needed before winter sets in.

Superintendent Stachulak reported on the construction of the Salt Dome.  The construction is on schedule and he is working with Robinson Engineering on the project.  He also reported that the bids on Salt suppliers were reviewed and that they were very expensive or no bid.  He is working with other communities within the South Suburban Mayors Conference to get effective and favorable pricing perhaps as a coop and will keep the Committee informed.

Next meeting – Tuesday, November 4, 2008 at 6:30 p.m.- East Annex.

Community Development – Ald. Vieyra, Chairman

Business’s Approved for October:

J & J Activewear at 13119 Western Avenue – approved pending all Fire and Building Inspections.
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Eagle Repair Shop at 13555 Chatham Street approved pending approval of Class 8 Property Tax Incentive.

Motion by Ald. Vieyra, second by Ald. Dertz to approve a Resolution to be drafted for a Class 8 Property Tax Incentive for Eagle Repair, Inc.

Upon a vote, the Mayor declared the motion carried.  

On the Question:  Ald. Bilotto asked if there was a Class 8 tax incentive.

The Mayor stated that it was for an industrial building.

Motion by Ald. Vieyra, second by Ald Janko to approve proposal from Folger’s Flag for the amount of $10,692 for the City Christmas Decorations along Western Avenue with this to go out to bid next year.

Ayes:      11                Ald. Natalino, Vieyra, Bilotto, Rita, 

Dertz, Ruthenberg, Stone, Janko,  

Jackson, Elton, Vargas.





Nays:        0






Abstain:    0



                                                   Absent:     3

Ald. Ostling, Hall, Cantelo.


There being Eleven (11) Affirmative Votes, the Mayor declared the motion carried.

Next meeting – Tuesday, November 4, 2008 at 7:00 p.m.- East Annex.

Recreation Committee – Ald. Stone, Chairman

Recreation Center Business:

Receipts for September were $2,2340.00.

The flyer for the Halloween Community Event that will be held on October 30th from 6-8 p.m. at Eisenhower High School was presented to the Committee.  This event is for all kids who live within the DDE School 
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boundaries, ages up to 8th graders.  There will be lots to do with various sports teams, clubs and local organizations volunteering their time.

Pam passed out a flyer from MetroSouth Medical Center regarding a mini conference to be held on October 14th at Memorial Park.  Topics addressed by Doctors will include Gestational Diabetes, Pregnancy and Cancer and the Physical and Emotional Changes that occur during Pregnancy.  There will also be free Diabetes Screenings, this is just one of the activities MetroSouth has planned for the Community.

Kaleidoscope an Organization that works with troubled abused and neglected children has opened in the Moraine Valley Building.  They also help new mothers who are in foster situations with diapers, formula and baby food.  Also, WIC is now located at Salem Lutheran Church.

Golf Course Business:

Jerry did not have the revenue figures for the Golf Course for September, but stated he would get them to Chairman Stone as soon as possible.

The last couple of projects for the season are near completion.  The drains at holes 1 and 10 are being worked on, the clubhouse beautification is in process and Phase 1 of the 15th hole is being worked on.  Cart paths are done for the season.  Next year holes 8 and 3 will be done first, then numbers 14, 15 and 16 will be completed.

Jerry stated he is still working on getting the ATM up and running.  At this point, he has decided to change companies and will get an estimate to fix the unit soon.

Proposals for a new alarm system are being looked into for the Mayor to sign.  Pam will follow up with the video tech regarding a security camera for the Rec Center.

Pam reported on the meeting with Representative Wm. Davis.  She has called several of the numbers given to her by Rep. Davis and she will be getting follow up information from all of the Organizations she has contacted.  Pam also stated she will be sending Rep. Davis a “wish list” for grants for the Rec Center.

Mr. Tommy Brown thanked the Committee for allowing him to hold the “back to School” event.
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He stated he came before the Committee to hold a Job Fair on October 20th from 9-3 at the Rec Center.  He stated he is hoping to have 15 vendors for the fair, which will be for adults as well as teens that are looking for jobs.  

Chairman Stone requested that he supply the Committee with a list of vendors and that this event in NOT to be in any way political.  He stated the Tommy Brown Sports Association would sponsor this.

Motion by Ald. Elton, second by Ald. Jackson to approve his request.


Next meeting – Wednesday, November 5, 2008 at 6:30 p.m. - East Annex.

The Mayor announces that on second of November there will be the second annual College Women’s Rowing Event to be held.

CITIZENS WISHING TO ADDRESS THE COUNCIL

REGARDING THIS EVENING BUSINESS

Tommy Brown of 2901 w. 141st Street thanked the Recreation Committee and Aldermen for their support and the issue of the City picking up the debris on the 4th Friday of the month at the Rec Center from our food drive.

Mayor stated that he would look into it.

Father Ron Reinhart, Pastor of St. Joseph’s and St. Aiden and live at 2508 Walnut has concerns with their food programs, with the Veterans coming home and coming to my soup kitchen.  We’re putting together a special program for our Veterans with a special gift drive for Christmas for our Vets.

Carol De Pace Greene of 2731 Orchard Street stated her concerns regarding Orchard Street project and the garbage pick up at the Rec Center.

Rev. Contreras of 2452 Lewis Street stated his concerns with the garbage pick up at the Rec Center

Mark Kuehner of 2250 Orchard stated his concerns with the garbage pick up at the Rec Center.
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Andy Botte asked would the food still be giving away after the April Elections are over. 

Mr. Brown stated that what ever he does comes from his heart.

ADJOURNMENT
Motion by Ald. Janko, second by Ald. Vargas to adjourn the meeting.

Upon a vote, the Mayor declared the motion carried.




            The next regular meeting of the City Council is scheduled for 

October 28, 2008 at 7:00 p.m.


_________________________________


   


Pam Frasor, City Clerk

APPROVED BY ME THIS

23rd DAY OF SEPTEMBER, 2008.

_________________________________

Donald E. Peloquin, Mayor
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